





Billing Reminder:  The 2nd of 2 Water and Facility assessments of $125.00 each is soon to be added to all accounts. This assessment will be included on the statement you receive in August 2019 and is due September 1, 2019.
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June 2019 Billing Newsletter
Thanks to those who came out and helped with the Pier inspections! It is hard work, but a lot of fun too! The upgrades to the float are nearly complete. It is scheduled to be returned to the end of the pier and be ready for summer use soon. (Approximately 2 weeks) Remember, this facility is for day use only. There is no overnight moorage!

[image: fireworks on white background : abstract anniversary bursting fireworks with stars and sparks on white background  Illustration]Fireworks season is upon us. This is a friendly reminder of the rules of etiquette regarding them.  
There are no fireworks allowed at any community properties. This includes all streets, the beach, the          pool & clubhouse, baseball field, basketball court, clubhouse parking lot & the office. If you use fire-works on your own property; please clean up your fireworks debris including the ditches and street. Legal Fireworks are permitted on private property during Island County designated times.  Discharge times are July 3rd 9am -11pm, July 4th 9am-midnight, July 5th 9am -11pm. Burn bans may also prohibit the use of any fireworks. Violators will be reported to the Island County Sheriff.

[image: ANd9GcQzMWlmrfDUMffdnYolMB1rWboPSZ_04d0_uBAECEzn6bfAP8Cs] Rolling Hills-Glencairn mowing policy… The first mowing of vacant lots began on June 1st and should be completed soon. The second mowing is due by Aug 1st. It is every owner’s responsibility to keep their entire lot free of the tall grasses and noxious weeds; fencing off part of your lot does not lessen your responsibility for the entire property.  This includes along your fence, all property lines and around your water meter. Additionally, if you are not keeping up with your own ditch maintenance, please call the Island County Road Dept. 360-675-2004 and let them know the ditches that need to be mowed in your area. 
[image: MCj03579930000[1]]
2019 Pool Information: 
· A pool card is required to use the facility.  If you recently filled out the pool application and signed the liability waiver form on the back, your pool card is included in this mailing or you can pick it up at the office during regular office hours. 
· The pool will be open most Tuesdays, 1-5pm this season. If you see the flag up on Tuesday it will be “Open Swim”.  The pool will be closed if there is maintenance or a private party.
·  The pool facility is available for private parties in summer, but only outside the regular swim schedule & on Tuesdays. The cost is $35.00 per hour (minimum of 2 hours) Please call the Rolling Hills-Glencairn office to reserve the pool facility.  If the clubhouse is also needed, the fee would be an additional $25.00.  
[image: http://school.discoveryeducation.com/clipart/images/k-bus-color.gif]
School will be out soon! Watch for the children! It is likely that you will see them walking, biking and playing in and near the streets. Remember the speed limit on all roads in the community is 25mph!

[image: th?id=HN]The next Board of Trustees meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 9, 2019 at 7pm at the clubhouse.  The June 11, 2019 Board Meeting is cancelled because of the June 1st Annual Meeting.  All members are invited and encouraged to attend on July 9th.
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